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BY COURIER 
 
June 22, 2018 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
EB-2018-0098 – Hydro One Networks Inc.’s Section 92 - Kapuskasing Area Reinforcement 
Project – Response to APC Interrogatory Response Cover Letter 

 
Consistent with the cover letter attached to the June 21, 2018, Atlantic Power Corporation’s 
(“APC”) interrogatory request responses in the above-mentioned proceeding, it appears that 
Hydro One Networks Inc. (“Hydro One”) inadvertently failed to serve Hydro One’s June 13, 
2018, correspondence on APC or any other intervenor in this proceeding.  Hydro One sincerely 
apologizes for this administrative oversight.  
 
Nonetheless, Hydro One states that any amendment to the current procedural order of this 
proceeding is unnecessary and inappropriate because the letter stated only that Hydro One would 
not be posing any questions on the APC evidence.  There is therefore no reason to delay the 
application.  
 
The interrogatory process is intended for discovery purposes, not to indicate what arguments will 
be made by any party in the proceeding. Hydro One’s view in that letter was that it required no 
further discovery, by way of interrogatories, on the evidence provided by APC.     
  
In APC’s June 21, 2018 cover letter, APC asserts that Hydro One is holding back its position 
until reply argument.  To be clear, Hydro One is not holding back Hydro One’s position in this 
proceeding.  Since the prefiled evidence, Hydro One’s position in this proceeding has been, and 
will continue to be, that the Kapuskasing Area Reinforcement Project is in the best interest of 
Ontario ratepayers.  
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An electronic copy of this has correspondence been filed through the Ontario Energy Board’s 
Regulatory Electronic Submission System (RESS). 

 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JOANNE RICHARDSON 
 
 
Joanne Richardson 
 
 
 


